Clerk's report: for meeting to be held on 22nd January 2020

Matters arising from 6th November 2019 minutes:

191106/7 Barbara Pond has temporarily taken over from Helen Richards (GRCC). Jenny Phelps (from FWG and in charge of the ELMS 'test + trial' project scheme) is liaising with Cllr Cuthbert to arrange dates for the Parish Community mapping part of this trial.

191106/11 Response submitted regarding the removal of the telephone box in The Square. CDC were supporting the Parish Councils' objection. Still awaiting decision.

191106/12 Comments submitted regarding the Cotswold District Settlement Role + Function Study. No response to these.

Any other matters are items on the agenda.

Other matters for Cllrs attention:

There has been a small increase in subscription cost for GAPTC (0.7p per electorate) This will need to be reviewed in the budget. Guiting Power receive a 15% discount as you hold the Foundation Status of the LCAS and I am CiLCA qualified.

The Post Office in Bourton is due to re-open next week. The Outreach Post Office in Guting Power should recommence on the 30th January.

I would be pleased to hear Councillors' views on the Parish meeting: perhaps turning this into a more informal drop-in event? A chance to 'meet Councillors and discuss the issues important to you'. It's not an agenda item, but a 'working group' could be set up to agree arrangements for this before the 25th March